
Hon Steven Miles MP 
Deputy Premier 
Minister for Health and 
Minister for Ambulance Services 

Queensland 
Government 

1 William Street Brisbane Qld 4000 
GPO Box 48 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 
Telephone +61 7 3035 6100 
Facsimile +617 3220 6231 

8 OCT 2020 

Mr Neil Laurie 
Clerk of the Parliament 
Queensland Parliamentary Service 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

Dear Mr Laurie 

I write in response to your letter regarding petitions 3360-20 and 3414-20, tabled in Parliament on 8 
September 2020, in relation to the South Burnett Specialist Cancer Nurse. As these petitions are 
similar in nature, I have taken the liberty of responding to both petitions in this letter. I therefore ask 
that this response be noted against each petition. 

As the Government is currently in caretaker mode, I am unable to provide a substantive response to 
the petition at this time. Therefore, under Standing Order 125(6)(a), I am providing this letter as an 
interim response to the petition. 

In accordance with s59A of the Parliament of Queensland Act 2001 and Standing Order 31, 1 request 
that the interim response be tabled during the period that the Legislative Assembly is dissolved. 

Yours sincerely 

STEVEN MILES MP 
Deputy Premier 
Minister for Health  
Minister for Ambulance Services 
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